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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Since our last notification on 6 February 2025, roof construction and upgrade works on 
buildings B and C at Heaton Public School have continued during Term 1, 2025.  

We are planning wall demolition on 2 external sides of Building C. These walls are known to 
have friable asbestos-containing material as listed on the school’s asbestos register. Friable 
asbestos means it can be crumbled, pulverised or reduced to a powder by hand pressure. 

All air monitoring to date across the site has returned results below the minimum detectable 
limit, which means it is consistent with acceptable levels in ambient air (i.e. <0.01 fibres/mL) as 
per SafeWork NSW guidelines.  

All work involving asbestos-containing materials will take place outside of school hours. All 
work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed asbestos 
contractors and monitored by independent hygienists. 

The school holidays are the ideal time to complete maintenance and project work across the 
state without disrupting learning. 

Planned work over the Autumn School Holidays - dates of work 

The wall demolition works will take place over the upcoming school holiday period starting 
Saturday 12 April 2025 and finishing by Thursday 24 April 2025. Weekend and school 
holiday work hours are between 7 am and 5 pm.   

Following the demolition, Building C will be inspected by the independent hygienist and 
clearance will be provided to continue construction. Buildings B and C will remain closed while 
construction continues.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority.   

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the NSW Department of 
Education during business hours on the details below.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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For a Translation and Interpreting Service call 131 450 and ask them to call the NSW 
Department of Education on 1300 482 651.  
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